****Press Release by Ammanford Town Council 21st May 2025****
Following an emergency meeting held by Ammanford Town Council on 15th May 2025, it was formally resolved that the Council is not in a position to vacate the Town Hall by the previously communicated date of 30th June 2025.
Over recent months, Ammanford Town Council has diligently undertaken an extensive search for suitable alternative properties within the town to relocate its operations. Regrettably, despite these considerable efforts, no location has yet been identified that adequately meets the operational needs of the Council and ensures its continued ability to provide essential services and support to the local community.
In light of this critical situation, the Council has written to the Chief Executive of Carmarthenshire County Council to respectfully request urgent reconsideration of the vacate date. The Council is appealing to Carmarthenshire County Council to grant a necessary extension to allow sufficient time to identify and secure appropriate new premises.
Furthermore, in the interest of transparency and to safeguard the best interests of the community it serves, Ammanford Town Council wishes to inform the public that it is currently seeking legal advice regarding this matter.
Ammanford Town Council remains committed to serving the residents of Ammanford and hopes that Carmarthenshire County Council will give due consideration to this request, recognising the importance of ensuring the Town Council can continue its vital work without disruption.

----------------------------------------------------END--------------------------------------------------------------

